Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

February 22, 2000

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Dale Donovan and Lawrence Gallagher.  Selectman Peter Hall was absent.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

Chairman Grossman announced that Selectman Hall would not be attending tonight’s meeting due to illness.

Open Session:

· Lezli Rowell read a letter to the Board in support of the Board’s request for the Town Administrator’s resignation (Ms. Rowell’s letter indicated that this information had been heard on a morning radio program).

· Bob Costa read a letter to the Board regarding the Human Services budget and the Mustard Seed Kitchen.

· Ann Bronsdon noted that the front door of Town Hall had not, as yet, been repaired.

· Cindy Moe noted that the Town Hall back parking lot lights are out.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of February 7, 2000 as submitted.

On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of February 14, 2000 as written.

The Town Administrator discussed with the Board:

a) Water Study – the Town Administrator recommended that the Board employ Camp Dresser & McKee if only one firm is employed or, if the project is split, employ Camp Dress & McKee to design the system and use another firm to do the environmental work.

b) State Revolving Loan Fund (SRF) House 1 (interest increase for water projects from 0% to 2%) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to send a letter to Representative Gomes urging her not to support this bill.

c) South Bulkhead Reconstruction – Harbormaster Michael Flanagan summarized the status of the float plan as reviewed by the Marina Advisory Committee, noting that plan approval was needed by Friday in order for the engineer to go forward with the Chapter 91 licensing process.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve the plan.

d) Resignations – the retirement of Assessor Ray Squire and the resignation of COA Office Manager Judith Randall was noted.

e) Webb Driveway – the Town Administrator noted that the dates for the request to use Town property had been changed to February 27 through March 27.

f) Water System Grants – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to authorize Alice Boyd to apply for these grants and to provide the necessary funding to do so.
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g) Shellfish Mediation – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to meet with Michael Ford at the March 6th Board meeting.

Correspondence:

· State Representative Marie J. Parente, Chair, House Committee on Local Affairs:  request to urge State Legislators to vote NO on MMA-Industry bill and YES on H. 2175, S. 944, S. 966 and H. 4038 – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to address the appropriate letters as suggested.  Selectman Donovan agreed to draft this correspondence.

· Fire Chief:  request for support of Senate Bill 1352 (allowing Call Firefighters to join Town’s group health insurance programs) – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to include a warrant article to offer the availability of health insurance to Call Firefighters if the Senate Bill passes.

· Linda Canty:  resignation from Open Space Committee – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to accept her resignation and to send a letter of appreciation for her efforts on behalf of the Town.

· Candace Perry and Barbara Woodbury:  request that the Board place a non-binding resolution on the May 1st Town ballot regarding the phased elimination of nuclear weapons – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 3-1, with White voting against, not to place a non-binding resolution on the May 1st ballot.

The Board met with Elizabeth Beardsley, Dan Lanning and Art Cabral of Camp Dresser & McKee who presented an outline for the Town’s water study project.  Discussion included CDM’s qualifications and experience, scope of work and schedule for the study, alternative methods to address water problems; approach to water system, environmental impact concerns and finances including the State Revolving Fund loan process.

A motion by Gallagher, to employ Camp Dresser & McKee to perform the Town’s water study as presented, not to exceed $75,000 was not seconded.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Grossman, to employ Environmental Partners Group to perform the water study as presented on February 14th at a cost of $50,000, the Board voted 2-2 with White and Gallagher voting against.  The motion failed.

The Board met with Recreation Director Rebecca Rosenberg to discuss her request for a $1,900 Special Town Meeting transfer to employ assistance for the Recreation Department for the months of May and June.  Discussion included expansion of recreation programs and an increase in administrative work.  Ms. Rosenberg urged the Board to reconsider the article request to create the position of Activities Director within the Recreation Department.

The Board discussed Alan Platt’s request for determination regarding the Wellfleet Conservation Trust.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted 3-1, with Gallagher voting against, that having considered whether Mr. Alan Platt’s position as Trustee of the Wellfleet Conservation Trust is in conflict with his position as Chairman of the Town of Wellfleet Open Space Committee, we hereby determine that the interest Mr. Platt has with 
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respect to the Wellfleet Conservation Trust is not so substantial as to affect the integrity of his services as Chairman of the Open Space Committee. 

The Board discussed the USGS Survey proposal for a regional Outer Cape water study to be conducted over the next several years and related funding requirements.  On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to join the USGS study informally, assuming the other towns do as well, contingent upon the Town’s approval of the method of splitting the payment.

The Board discussed:

1) Business Licenses – on a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve the business licenses of Ragg Time, Ltd.; Kevin Coakley; Hannah; Wellfleet Harbor Actors Theatre, Inc.; Uncle Frank’s.

2) Nomination of Inspector of Animals – on a motion by White, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to nominate Lorial Russell as Inspector of Animals.

3) State Primary Warrant for March 7th primary – on a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve and issue the State Primary Warrant.

4) Teamsters Contract – on a motion by White, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve and sign the contract.  The Town Administrator noted that language had been inserted in the contract which allows a member who uses his personal vehicle for Town business to be reimbursed at the rate set by the Town.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the additional language as outlined by the Town Administrator.

5) Contract for Water Study – a motion by Donovan to employ Environmental Partners Group as outlined in the February 14th proposal to perform a water study at a cost of $50,000 was not seconded.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted 3-1, with Donovan voting against, to employ Camp Dresser & McKee to perform a water study as presented tonight for a cost not to exceed $75,000.

6) Goals for FY 2001 – it was requested that this matter not be scheduled on future agendas until the Board is prepared to address it.

On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously at 9:16 p.m. on a roll call vote (Gallagher, Grossman, White, Donovan – yea) to enter executive session to discuss contract negotiations with a non-union employee and to reconvene in open session at the conclusion of the executive session.

The meeting was called back to order at 10:16 p.m. by Chairman Grossman.

Chairman Grossman announced that Bill Dugan has resigned as Town Administrator and that the Board has accepted his resignation. Attorney Darren Klein of Kopelman and Paige was asked to read the stipulations of the agreement which included 1) Mr. Dugan agrees to resign effective at the end of business of May 31st; 2) Mr. Dugan will receive three months severance pay for the months of June, July and August, 2000; 3) Mr. Dugan is granted 7 to 10 days of unpaid vacation time to be taken in conjunction with his one week of vacation scheduled for February 28th 
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through March 3rd; 4) both parties agree to treat each other with mutual respect at meetings; 5) both parties agree not to make any negative comments about each other; 6) Mr. Dugan agrees to sign a general release holding the Town harmless against future claims against the Town.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to meet next Monday evening.

The Board continued discussion:

7) Beach Concession Bids – Selectman White recused himself and left the table.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously 3-0 to accept the bids of Hyannis Ice Cream for beach concessions at Newcomb Hollow and White Crest Beach and Gary Burgess for beach concessions at Maguire Landing.  Selectman White rejoined the Board.

8) Request to Use Town Property – Murphy Nickerson (Town Hall Parking Lot) – Selectman White recused himself and left the table.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously 3-0 to approve this application for the dates of February 27th through March 27th with the following attachments to the application:  1) full Orders of Conditions from the Conservation Commission; 2) superseding Orders of Conditions from DEP; and 3) memo from John Chatham dated February 14, 2000.  Selectman White rejoined the Board.

9) Request for Installation of Utilities within a Public Way – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve the request of Ed Silva to install utilities within a public way.

10) Request to Close Business for Renovations – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve the request of The Lighthouse to close for cleaning and repairs from March 1st to April 6th.

11) Appointment to Personnel Board – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by Grossman, to appoint Don Lewis to the Personnel Board, the Board voted 2-2 with Gallagher and White voting against.  The motion failed.

12) Schedule Date for Fire Union Grievance re:  Ventilation System – on a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to schedule the grievance hearing on February 28th.

On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 10:35 p.m.
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